
Feb 7, 2020 
 
Chairman of the Education Committee 
 
Regarding proposed Bill to limit KDHE ability to add mandatory vaccination to the current 
children’s schedule. 
 
Dear Chairman and Committee Members, 
 
I am a mother, grandmother, and registered nurse. I am writing regarding my 9 month of 
grandson Bryson. He has currently been on schedule to receive his vaccinations and after his 
last series we noticed that he was continually sick and developed respiratory issues, infections, 
and milk/dairy allergies when he was perfectly healthy prior to his last series. We stopped his 
vaccination schedule while I then started my research into the vaccinations he had received to 
date. As a registered nurse, I know how to look up research studies, data, and I started reading 
the vaccination inserts. What I found truly scared me. I had never been taught the complications 
in my practice or in school. He will no longer be subjected to toxic substances. 
 
It states on the vaccine inserts what all the complications and side effects are. These are not 
listed out on the blue/pink sheets you get from the doctor’s offices. It also states that they are 
not tested for causing cancers, the ability to mutate cells in your body, or fertility complications. 
This is listed on 13.1 on every insert. I then researched into the effectiveness of the 
vaccinations. They are neither safe nor effective. This as a medical provider scared me that we 
are injecting our most vulnerable population with known carcinogens. You can read on the FDA 
and CDC websites if you pull up the specific ingredients and they are listed on the American 
Cancer Society’s website of causing cancer. We were always taught in nursing school to follow 
the money. How much is the health of our children worth? For myself it cannot be bought off. 
 
In my practice as an emergency room nurse and teaching pediatric courses. I have seen the 
drastic health decline of our kids here in Kansas over the past 15-20 years. Childhood cancer is 
skyrocketing, all sorts of allergies, autoimmune disorders, skin and gastrointestinal issues are at 
a never seen before rate. The fact that more and more vaccinations are getting mandated for 
children to attend school at an astonishing rate. Did you know the longest a vaccination has 
been studied is 10 days? A Vaccine has never studied against double blind placebo studies 
which is the gold standard. 
 
I am now fighting for my grandchildren and the public to know the facts behind vaccinations. I 
have studied the bodies responses and outcome due to vaccinations. As I have already 
stated… they are neither safe nor effective! Vaccination does not equal immunity. It is not the 
same thing. 
 
No government agency has the right to mandate vaccinations. It is our constitutional right to 
choose what goes into our bodies and our children’s bodies. 
 
Thank you 
Karen Carr, Mother, Grandmother, & Registered Nurse 
Junction City, KS 
 


